Draft letter to
Steve Crocker, Chair of the ICANN Board

Heather Dryden, Chair of the GAC
Re: Accountability & Transparency Review Team 2 (ATRT 2)
Dear Heather and Steve,

the GNSO council at its recent meeting has discussed the call for volunteer ATRT2 members.
We are aware of the importance of this review and would like to highlight the GNSO interest to contribute to the tasks in a balanced way as it was done during the first review.

In order to achieve this the GNSO in the course of the first application round has approved a “Process for endorsement of nominees to the ATRT” (see attached) which is the basis for the ongoing application round, too.
In this context two points are particularly to mention:

1. Schedule: since the GNSO nominations are based on stakeholder group recommendations and due to the fact that the application deadline is close to Christmas Holidays the GNSO will need at least until 17 Jan, 2013, to forward the nominees selected

2. Composition: like during the first review the GNSO is asking for 4 ATRT2 member seats allocated by nomination from the respective SGs. We are aware that the final selection of the review team members is in your hands.
We would appreciate your confirmation and are looking forward to a fruitful ATRT work.
GNSO Council Chair
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